ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB
Minutes of the Committee meeting held on

Thursday 01 June2017 at the Heritage Centre.
1. Geoff welcomed John, Jane, Rose and Roger to the meeting.

2. The minutes of 28 March were confirmed.

3. Matters arising.

1) Banking. Jane reported that the FNB account will be closing. Withdrawals would be given due notice. R 20 000 on notice to be paid to new account at Standard Bank. Notice will be given on remaining approx R 10 000 at FNB.
The main advantages at Standard are immediate withdrawal, debit orders(insurance), card(blocked for withdrawals), and money market interest rates.

Cash resources are R 37 000 less outstanding invoices for R 4 300.

2) Organisers/Directors.
Lists issued, subject to some changes in July.

Members to swap out duties if necessary.

3) Capital spending recorded as:
	STOCK PURCHASES
	Approved 28 March
	              Actual

	
	  NUMBER
	   PRICE
	  TOTAL
	  No.
	PRICE
	TOTAL

	BRIDGEMATES
	       6
	    1 700
	  10 200
	     6
	  1 700
	10 200

	Bridgemate keypads
	       6
	       180
	    1 080
	     6
	     180
	  1 080

	SUITCASES
	       6
	      147
	      882
	     6
	     147
	     882

	CARDS
	     216
	         42
	    9 072
	  216
	      42
	  9 072

	BOARDS
	     116
	         35
	    4 060
	  144
	 mixed
	  4 796

	SMALL TABLES
	       10
	       280
	    2 800
	    10
	    280
	  2 800

	PASS cards 
	
	
	
	   222
	       4
	     888

	TOTAL
	
	
	  28 094
	
	
	29 718


4) Fun afternoon. Jane and Rose arranged a very successful afternoon to introduce Maureen’s pupils to the format and etiquette of duplicate bridge, especially Bridgemate scoring. Some existing members also came for a refresher. 28 people attended, which included 23 new players.

The feedback was very positive. 2 further sessions will be arranged for end June and end July.

3. Tournament report back.

Roger. Entries.Tracing of internet payments was still a problem, but better than last year.

Scoring. The Assignment printout is unclear. Will change “A” to “GREEN”and “B” to “RED” next year. Made template to assist TD check seating before play.

Will also find way to publish scores for each round instead of only cumulative.

Roger feels that scorer can’t play as well, and the scorer can help TD with boards, etc.



 




John. Catering. The quality of food and service was outstanding, with many compliments from guests.
A 5% gratuity was built in, and Prue’s collection was approx further 5%. John recommended we pay a further R 1 800. This was agreed and John will pass to Eugenie, our liaison at St Francis Links.

Rose. Accommodation. Difficult portfolio, and we should not broadcast availability. Agreed.

Rose, Jane and Melanie’s presentation of the room – stationery, bidding boxes and table cards, made a huge impression.

Geoff reported on great feedback from visitors, and requests for bookings for 2018. 
Eileen reported, through Geoff, that the main problems were mechanical: 4 mis-dealt boards and several dropped bidding boxes. Bridge rulings were: 1 Lead out of turn, 1 Revoke, and 1 insufficient bid.

Having 3 sets of boards in each section helped keeping to time, and much time was spent as a caddy. 
Our sincere thanks to all members who made sandwiches, and lent tables.
4. Charity Day.
Tuesday, 12 September


Checklist to be issued by Geoff.
Rose volunteered to arrange separate tables for new players, who  would also liked dealt boards .


Melanie and Rose to collect donations for prizes.


John to arrange lunch menu.

5. Absences.

Geoff

1st 2 weeks of July.

Melanie
June – 7 August.

Rose

2 – 31 July 
Roger

27 August – 6 December.

Jenny

1 Sept – 7 Oct.


6. Revised Laws of Bridge.

John to see if review can be arranged in July/August.
7. Website.


Currently being reviewed by Judy.

Hope to put Partner requests on website instead of email.

8. Dealing for teachers.
Eileen requested board dealing. 
Agreed that we can deal teachers own boards be dealt for teaching purposes.

The meeting closed at 12h45.
